

Alaska Incident Commander Conference Call Agenda

1-877-774-9842 / 9077863985#

Date: July 5, 2019

Note taker: Ann Renninger

AMAC/GACC Coordinator: Greeting and Roll call

AICC: National and Alaska Situation Update

IC report out: Called in order of Priority

Agenda/Incident Commander Discussion Points: **Summarize the following in 4 min or less:**

- Fire Size / % contained / # of people / Cost to date
- Significant changes since the last 209
- BRIEF fire synopsis /Critical Incident Information (use Directional vs DIVS's)
- Political Issues / Community Meetings
- Closures / Evacuations / Public Safety Issues
- Major Safety Concerns / Injuries / Accidents
- Critical Resource Needs
- Resources Available to Reassign/Share/Demob

Final closing information:

Confirmation of next call: July 6, 2019

AICC Report and Fire Updates by Incident

AICC Report	
	Nationally still at PL2 3 new fires for 0 acres in Alaska Staged T2 IMT is getting into place
1 Fire: 319 Shovel Creek IC: Rob Allen	10,008K acres 12% contained \$8M spent to date Big effort for conducting firing operations today Significant change in 209: evacuation levels Added subdivision of Vancouver to level 2 for total of 180 homes, Level 1: 741 homes in subdivisions: Gruin, Hardbuck, Goose Mtn, Coyote Jones & Hadie Creek West plank still looking good, improved from Murphy dome down to Chatanika Moved folks out of West Chatanika protection group up to east Chatanika to work on structure protections Line from McCloud subdivision to Chatanika in place, worked spur line off that down into Murphy creek Putting saw line at Murphy creek hoping to use that as control line Dozer line: comes off of Perfect Perch down to Murphy Creek Everything in subdivisions ready to go, continue to test sprinklers water systems All containment lines in place, looking further out for contingency lines If weather allows, start trying to burn out 1 st section from Martin subdivision back up to Murphy Dome and secure line with fire ops using both hand lighting and aerial ignition. Looking at Murphy Creek for holding feature and not having to burn out underneath McCloud

	<p>No accidents/injuries Community meeting at 1800 today, same format as green team Critical resources needs: crews timing out, need to replace them if we want to hold the fire line.</p>
<p>2 Fire: 181 Swan Lake IC: Bryan Gails</p>	<p>89,700 acres 24% contained \$11.1M spent to date Approx. 510 personnel No changes to 209 Yesterday very active fire growth to east up Chickaloon and Mystery Creek drainages onto Chugach NF Active fire in bowl above skyline trail of SE corner of fire backing down and close to the Gene lakes just north of Sterling Hwy at MP60 Priorities: SE corner: building indirect line up approx. ½ mile at mile marker 58 up to natural barriers, as conditions allow in next 24-48 hrs, burn back to west approx. 4 miles just north of Sterling Hwy South portion: continue mop up Some reburn as conditions continue to dry as temps go up to lower/mid 90's, reprioritizing resources to that area SW corner in the 2017 East fire, continues to eat up resources Priority to protect piece above that is adjacent to community of Sterling West flank looking good, fire backing and creeping North end: continue to carry fire up the pipeline in north, staying even with it, initiated sprinkler today and may need to fire out around those East flank on NE corner: more of a monitor show Community meeting 1800 at Cooper Landing Sterling Hwy, worked with State Troopers Slow delay traffic from 2100-0100 at MP59 due to heavy smoke Added 20 structures to ready status evac, moving up east towards Cooper Landing In last 48 hrs: had to demob one crew for multiple marijuana violations and last night had a DUI. LEO handled both very professionally. Critical needs on 209: Tactical resource needs? Good today, timing out 3 crews in two more shifts so we will put in that request today. Potentially asking for Scoopers in areas of opportunities to east of Sterling.</p>
<p>3 Fire: Montana Creek IC: Brentwood Reid</p>	<p>Brentwood Reid 250 acres 0% contained \$169K 29 homes level 1 evac Flare up on southern portion of perimeter, used scoopers, retardant aircraft, medium helicopter and Black Hawk helicopters Retardant line around 90% of fire Slop over on dozer line, reconstructed UAF crew in, good help on north side of line</p>

	<p>Push saw line and hose lay to tie into slew on southern line where heavy fuels</p> <p>North: dozer line pushing to tie into same slough to east of fire, will put in hose lay</p> <p>Structure protecting group, continue to assess & prep structures in area</p> <p>On loan: J-Bear task force avail for local IA</p> <p>Transition to T3, Matt Jones to stay on as Ops Chief</p> <p>Establishing ICP at Matsu Valley school</p> <p>Critical resource needs: crews</p> <p>White Mountain T21A being mobilized</p>
<p>4</p> <p>Fire: 362 Boundary River</p> <p>IC: Phillips/Miller (t)</p>	<p>14,200 acres</p> <p>0%</p> <p>No movement</p> <p>Lucky Peak helitac in place</p> <p>T21A crew</p> <p>200 ppl on fire</p> <p>\$1.7M to date</p> <p>Plans for today, continued protection around allotments</p> <p>Re-engage crews and rappellers on NE side and construct handline should weather/fire behavior allow</p> <p>Finalizing evac for Northway, working with State Troopers and Tribal President</p> <p>No critical needs</p> <p>Not a lot of activity, a couple scattered pockets in afternoon, some bucket work to keep in check</p>
<p>5</p> <p>Fire: 324 Hess Creek</p> <p>IC: Thaler/Geissinger (t)</p>	<p>99,100 acres</p> <p>0%</p> <p>60 personnel</p> <p>\$490K</p> <p>Minimal activity, prep structures, test sprinklers in Livenood area</p> <p>Expecting fire growth to east today due to weather</p> <p>Saturday, looking at impacts due to winds shifting in Livengood area</p> <p>Flight plans in today</p> <p>Exploring aerial ignition options, working on PSAP</p> <p>No current closures</p> <p>No critical needs</p> <p>Burns fire module expect in today</p> <p>Rec'd Elko T3 helicopter</p>
<p>6</p> <p>Fire: 323 Nugget</p> <p>IC: Sutherland</p>	<p>Minimal activity</p> <p>Minimal activity</p> <p>Supporting shovel with one engine</p> <p>T4IC</p>
<p>7</p> <p>Fire: 391 98 Creek</p> <p>IC: Rick Rockins</p>	<p>98 acres</p> <p>\$1.4M to date</p> <p>133 personnel</p> <p>15% Contained</p>

	<p>Saw line at Jack Straw – widening and deepening</p> <p>Shift on four spots we inherited hoping to have 100%</p> <p>Prepping for the N winds</p> <p>Anticipate assistance for 390 fire w/potential sling and aviation required needs</p> <p>One green medical: transported and demob. Tree strike that happened several days before transition. Chest contusion, deep bruising, individual opted to go home</p> <p>No critical needs</p>
<p>8</p> <p>Fire: Caribou</p> <p>IC:</p>	<p>Light heli w/10 person module</p> <p>Released NPS T3 helicopter back to home unit</p> <p>Releasing T2 restricted helicopter</p> <p>Today releasing Upper Yukon T2 crew back to home base</p> <p>May go to T4 in a few days</p>
Other topics:	
Date/Time of Next Call:	July 6, 2019 @ 0830